                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 13 March 2025 at 7.30pm. Present at start of meeting: Cllrs M. Davies (Chair), S. Williams, H. Hulme, J. Yeomans, M. Watkin, and the Clerk Rachael Jones. Cllrs Bumford and Morris had sent apologies. Cllr Shearer and Cllr Breese arrived a few minutes after the start. There were no declarations of interest.
Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the February 2025 meeting. Matters arising: Cllr Yeomans reported that the flooding at New Mills is to be investigated by the county council’s Highways department.
Planning: None.  Planning applications received after distribution of agenda (at Chair’s discretion): None.
Highways: Many potholes have been filled to a certain extent but the councillors were dissatisfied with the overall quality of the work. There is an especially bad pothole near Temperance. The road sweeper has been seen going through the village. The road surface near Waen y Pant bridge is broken up and the road to Bettws needs resurfacing. Clerk to ask Police to monitor parking in certain areas and to report road problems to Highways. The Chair reported that Footpaths officer Calum Carr is to intervene further in the ongoing footpath issue and the entry and exit signs for the school forecourt are to be repainted.
Bus shelter: The whiteboard is to be put up in the bus shelter. Cllr Shearer will get a quote for the phone box repair.
Playground: The clerk reported that Ray Parry is to start on the playground work. The clerk to contact Andrew Bromley about the playing field sign for which the councillors are still waiting. Chair to send a list of availability to the clerk for her to forward to Diana Berriman re. training for the Lottery grant resubmission. Cllr Hume reported cracks in several pieces of play equipment and the councillors discussed purchasing a new set of equipment. The clerk to contact Wicksteed and arrange for a site meeting with a view to obtaining quotes.
Cemetery inc. gravestones: Cllr Breese reported seeing rubbish in the parking area outside the cemetery. The councillors decided to put the damaged gravestone matter into the hands of the insurers and the clerk to write a letter to Mrs Slawson, telling her of this development. Jeff Pughe has said he will send his certificate of public liability. Playing field/Amenity land: Clerk to follow up with Andrew Bromley about the playing field sign. Clerk to check what is meant by ‘Amenity land 2’.
Finance: Current account: £1591.17. Reserve: £16351.52. One invoice was presented – Community Centre (room hire) £20.00. The Community Centre had also put in a request for a grant. The councillors agreed to give £1500. The cheques were approved by all and then signed by the Chair and Cllr Watkin. The clerk had sent round a bi-monthly reconciliation earlier in the month and this was approved.
External reports: The parochial charities are to hold a meeting. Cllr Williams offered to donate a chicken dinner to the Easter bingo and the other councillors made financial contributions. The cost of recycling was discussed.
Correspondence: None. AOB. Items for next agenda. Playing field sign, phone box, gravestone. 
Date of next meeting: Thursday 10 April 2025. The meeting ended at 9.10 pm.

